# Public Posting— Projects Rejected/Reduced

## San Bernardino County Homeless Partnership

**Interagency Council on Homelessness** Administrative Office

215 North D Street, Suite 301, San Bernardino, CA 92415-0044 Office: (909) 501-0610

October 19, 2021



Ms. Cassandra Martinez, President Searchlight Society 2702 Sunbright Drive Diamond Bar, CA

RE: LETTER OF NOTIFICATION PROPOSAL REJECTION - Request for Applications (RFA) 2021 Continuum of Care Domestic Violence Bonus Project and Bonus Project Funds

Dear CoC Project Applicant:

The San Bernardino County Continuum of Care (CoC) Interagency Council on Homelessness (ICH) would like to thank you for submitting your application in response to the FY 2021 CoC Competition Bonus Project funds.

We regret to inform you that the ICH will not be recommending your application to the United States Department of Housing and Urban Development (HUD) for funding. The ICH met on October 13, 2021, from 9:00 a.m. to 11:00 a.m. and did not recommend your agency for the "It Takes a Village: REACH" project in the amount of \$659,143 (including Admin), as a higher scoring agency will be recommended to HUD for the CoC Bonus funds.

Eligible project applicants that attempted to participate in the CoC planning process in the geographic area in which they operate, that believe they were denied the right to participate in a reasonable manner, may submit a solo project application to HUD and may be awarded a grant from HUD by following the procedure found in 24 CFR 578.35. Solo applicants must submit their solo project application in e-snaps to HUD by 8:00 PM EST, on November 16, 2021 (see Section X.C of the FY CoC Competition NOFO for additional information regarding the Solo Applicant appeal process). The CoC's notification of rejection of the project in the local competition must be attached to the Solo Application.

If you have any questions regarding this letter, please contact the Office of Homeless Services at 909-501-0610.

Sincerely.

Thomas Hernandez

Chief of Homeless Services Office of Homeless Services

TH:bla

Cc: Daniel Herrera, Director of Operations

Members of the Interagency Council on Homelessness



#### FY 2021 CONTINUUM OF CARE PROGRAM COMPETITION NOTIFICATION

1 message

Aguirre, Betty <Betty.Aguirre@hss.sbcounty.gov>

Wed, Oct 20, 2021 at 4:15 PM

To: "dherrera@searchlightsociety.org" <dherrera@searchlightsociety.org>, "cmartinez@searchlightsociety.org" <cmartinez@searchlightsociety.org>

Cc: "Hernandez, Tom" <Tom.Hernandez@hss.sbcounty.gov>, "Miller, Nicholas" <Nicholas.Miller@hss.sbcounty.gov>, christy hamilton <hamiltonchristy317@gmail.com>, "Edwards, Amy" <Amy.Edwards@hss.sbcounty.gov>

Greetings CoC Project Applicant,

We regret to inform you that the Interagency Council on Homelessness (ICH) will not be recommending your project to the U.S. Department of Housing and Urban Development (HUD) in response to the Request for Proposals for the FY 2021 Continuum of Care (CoC) Domestic Violence Bonus Project and CoC Bonus Project funds. On Wednesday, October 13, 2021, the full ICH Board met and did not recommend your agency for the Joint Transitional Housing/Permanent Housing – Rapid Re-Housing CoC Bonus project in the amount of \$659,143, please see attached letter.

If you have any questions, please contact the Office of Homeless Services at 909-501-0610.

Thank you,



Betty Aguirre, Staff Analyst II

Office of Homeless Services

215 North D Street, Suite 301

San Bernardino, CA 92415-0044

Phone: 909-501-0614 | Fax: 909-501-0622

Betty.Aguirre@hss.sbcounty.gov

www.SBCounty.gov

Our job is to create a county in which those who reside and invest can prosper and achieve well-being. CONFIDENTIALITY NOTICE: This communication contains legal privileged and confidential information sent solely for the use of the intended recipient. If you are not the intended recipient of this communication you are not authorized to use it in any manner, except to immediately destroy it and notify the sender.

## San Bernardino County Homeless Partnership

**Interagency Council on Homelessness** 

Administrative Office 215 North D Street, Suite 301, San Bernardino, CA 92415-0044 Office: (909) 501-0610



October 19, 2021

Mr. Larry Haynes, Chief Executive Officer/President Mercy House Living Centers 521 North Virginia Avenue Ontario, CA

RE: LETTER OF NOTIFICATION PROPOSAL REJECTION - Request for Applications (RFA) 2021 Continuum of Care Domestic Violence Bonus Project and Bonus Project Funds

Dear CoC Project Applicant:

The San Bernardino County Continuum of Care (CoC) Interagency Council on Homelessness (ICH) would like to thank you for submitting your application in response to the FY 2021 CoC Competition Bonus Project funds.

We regret to inform you that the ICH will not be recommending your application to the United States Department of Housing and Urban Development (HUD) for funding. The ICH met on October 13, 2021, from 9:00 a.m. to 11:00 a.m. and did not recommend your agency for the "Permanent Supportive Housing for Families" project in the amount of \$\$253,114 (including Admin), as a higher scoring agency will be recommended to HUD for the CoC Bonus funds.

Eliqible project applicants that attempted to participate in the CoC planning process in the geographic area in which they operate, that believe they were denied the right to participate in a reasonable manner, may submit a solo project application to HUD and may be awarded a grant from HUD by following the procedure found in 24 CFR 578.35. Solo applicants must submit their solo project application in e-snaps to HUD by 8:00 PM EST, on November 16, 2021 (see Section X.C of the FY CoC Competition NOFO for additional information regarding the Solo Applicant appeal process). The CoC's notification of rejection of the project in the local competition must be attached to the Solo Application.

If you have any questions regarding this letter, please contact the Office of Homeless Services at 909-501-0610.

Sincerely,

Thomas Hernandez

Chief of Homeless Services Office of Homeless Services

TH:bla

Cc: Allison Davenport, Chief Strategy and Compliance Officer

Members of the Interagency Council on Homelessness



#### FY 2021 CONTINUUM OF CARE PROGRAM COMPETITION NOTIFICATION

1 message

Aguirre, Betty <Betty.Aguirre@hss.sbcounty.gov>

Wed, Oct 20, 2021 at 4:17 PM

To: "Larryh@mercyhouse.net" <Larryh@mercyhouse.net>, Allison Davenport <allisond@mercyhouse.net> Cc: "Hernandez, Tom" <Tom.Hernandez@hss.sbcounty.gov>, "Miller, Nicholas" <Nicholas.Miller@hss.sbcounty.gov>, christy hamilton <hamiltonchristy317@gmail.com>

Greetings CoC Project Applicant,

We regret to inform you that the Interagency Council on Homelessness (ICH) will not be recommending your project to the U.S. Department of Housing and Urban Development (HUD) in response to the Request for Proposals for the FY 2021 Continuum of Care (CoC) Domestic Violence Bonus Project and CoC Bonus Project funds. On Wednesday, October 13, 2021, the full ICH Board met and did not recommend your agency for the Permanent Housing – Permanent Supportive Housing CoC Bonus project in the amount of \$253,114, please see attached letter.

If you have any questions, please contact the Office of Homeless Services at 909-501-0610.

Thank you,



#### Betty Aquirre, Staff Analyst II

Office of Homeless Services

215 North D Street, Suite 301

San Bernardino, CA 92415-0044

Phone: 909-501-0614 | Fax: 909-501-0622

Betty.Aguirre@hss.sbcounty.gov

www.SBCounty.gov

Our job is to create a county in which those who reside and invest can prosper and achieve well-being. CONFIDENTIALITY NOTICE: This communication contains legal privileged and confidential information sent solely for the use of the intended recipient. If you are not the intended recipient of this communication you are not authorized to use it in any manner, except to immediately destroy it and notify the sender.

CONFIDENTIALITY NOTICE: This communication contains confidential information sent solely for the use of the intended recipient. If you are not the intended recipient of this communication, you are not authorized to use it in any manner, except to immediately destroy it and notify the sender.

## San Bernardino County Homeless Partnership

Interagency Council on Homelessness

Administrative Office 215 North D Street, Suite 301, San Bernardino, CA 92415-0044

Office: (909) 501-0610



October 19, 2021

Mr. David Neal, President Avector Community Group, Inc. Post Office Box 2515 Rancho Cucamonga, CA 91729

RE: LETTER OF NOTIFICATION PROPOSAL REJECTION – Request for Applications (RFA) 2021 Continuum of Care Domestic Violence Bonus Project and Bonus Project Funds

Dear CoC Project Applicant:

The San Bernardino County Continuum of Care (CoC) Interagency Council on Homelessness (ICH) would like to thank you for submitting your application in response to the FY 2021 CoC Competition Bonus Project funds.

We regret to inform you that the ICH will not be recommending your application to the United States Department of Housing and Urban Development (HUD) for funding. The ICH met on October 13, 2021, from 9:00 a.m. to 11:00 a.m. and did not recommend your agency for the "Barstow Transitional and Rapid Re-Housing" project in the amount of \$746,435 (including Admin), as a higher scoring agency will be recommended to HUD for the CoC Bonus funds.

Eligible project applicants that attempted to participate in the CoC planning process in the geographic area in which they operate, that believe they were denied the right to participate in a reasonable manner, may submit a solo project application to HUD and may be awarded a grant from HUD by following the procedure found in 24 CFR 578.35. Solo applicants must submit their solo project application in e-snaps to HUD by 8:00 PM EST, on November 16, 2021 (see Section X.C of the FY CoC Competition NOFO for additional information regarding the Solo Applicant appeal process). The CoC's notification of rejection of the project in the local competition must be attached to the Solo Application.

If you have any questions regarding this letter, please contact the Office of Homeless Services at 909-501-0610.

Sincerely,

Thomas Hernandez

Chief of Homeless Services

Office of Homeless Services

TH:bla

Members of the Interagency Council on Homelessness



#### FY 2021 CONTINUUM OF CARE PROGRAM COMPETITION NOTIFICATION

1 message

Aguirre, Betty <Betty.Aguirre@hss.sbcounty.gov>

Wed, Oct 20, 2021 at 4:21 PM

To: "avectorbus@aol.com" <avectorbus@aol.com>

Cc: "Hernandez, Tom" <Tom.Hernandez@hss.sbcounty.gov>, "Miller, Nicholas" <Nicholas.Miller@hss.sbcounty.gov>, christy hamilton <hamiltonchristy317@gmail.com>

Greetings CoC Project Applicant,

We regret to inform you that the Interagency Council on Homelessness (ICH) will not be recommending your project to the U.S. Department of Housing and Urban Development (HUD) in response to the Request for Proposals for the FY 2021 Continuum of Care (CoC) Domestic Violence Bonus Project and CoC Bonus Project funds. On Wednesday, October 13, 2021, the full ICH Board met and did not recommend your agency for the Joint Transitional Housing/Permanent Housing – Rapid Re-Housing CoC Bonus project in the amount of \$746,435, please see attached letter.

If you have any questions, please contact the Office of Homeless Services at 909-501-0610.

Thank you,



#### Betty Aquirre, Staff Analyst II

Office of Homeless Services

215 North D Street, Suite 301

San Bernardino, CA 92415-0044

Phone: 909-501-0614 | Fax: 909-501-0622

Betty.Aguirre@hss.sbcounty.gov

www.SBCounty.gov

Our job is to create a county in which those who reside and invest can prosper and achieve well-being. CONFIDENTIALITY NOTICE: This communication contains legal privileged and confidential information sent solely for the use of the intended recipient. If you are not the intended recipient of this communication you are not authorized to use it in any manner, except to immediately destroy it and notify the sender.



## Community **Revitalization Group** Office of Homeless Services

CaSonya Thomas Assistant Executive Officer

Tom Hernandez Chief of Homeless Services

October 5, 2021

Social Work Action Group Attn: Monica Sapien, Executive Director 301 North Spring Street Lake Elsinore, CA 92530

Subject:

Elimination from Review Process - FY 2021 Continuum of Care (CoC) Competition - DV

Bonus, CoC Bonus, and New Expansion Projects Request for Applications

Dear Ms. Sapien:

The proposal application submitted by your agency in response to the Request for Applications (RFA) referenced above has been eliminated from the review process because it was not received by the deadline indicated in the RFA.

If you wish to appeal this decision, you must submit a request for resolution in writing to the Office of Homeless Services by email to HomelessRFP@hss.sbcounty.gov no later than 1:00 P.M. (local time) on Wednesday, October 6, 2021 for your appeal to be presented to the Grant Review Committee at their meeting on October 7, 2021. You also have the opportunity to submit an appeal as specified in the RFA under Section IV Appeal Process.

The Office of Homeless Services, acting on behalf of the San Bernardino County Homeless Partnership, would like to thank you for submitting a proposal in response to the RFA. We appreciate your organization's concern in aiding homeless populations within San Bernardino County.

Sincerely,

Betty Aguirre, Staff Analyst II Office of Homeless Services

Cc: Tom Hernandez, Chief of Homeless Services Nicholas Miller, Acting Administrative Supervisor I